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Minister for planning Comsert Adinofty: N INGAE fov Rlanning o
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NSW Government IN RELATION TO: Application No:SSD 8660
06.03.2019 Location: 90 Gindurra Rd., Somersby NSW 2250
Mr Roberts
Dear Sir,

I am writing out of deep concern regarding what is proposed for the land at 90 Gindurra Rd.,
Somersby; the storage of Waste Building Materials and the Crushing Concrete plant.

This application is absolutely unacceptable and irresponsible considering the disastrous effects
possible on the health of people living and working in this beautiful rural area and beyond.

The Juvenile Justice Centre, Riding for the Disabled, School Teachers, Factory workers, property
owners and residents will all be subjected to Silica dust with likely consequences of lung diseases,
especially Silicosis, all with the possibility of causing death.

With 5 of our families living in very close proximity to the site in question we are exceedingly
troubled because of the many SERIOUS HEALTH RISKS that will be a threat to Somersby residents
and surrounding districts.

Added to this there would be land/ property devaluation. Who would want to buy and live with
Silica Dust? Most have worked extremely hard and many still are, to own their home. Having
purchased and developed with the obvious belief of increase over time, not decrease, what
compensation will there be for devaluation due to the far reaching HEALTH RISKS involved, also the
NOISE of 70,000 Ten Ton truckloads per year i.e. approx. 200 trucks per day every day of the year, to
dispose of the 700,000 tons of waste processed per annum? We are talking about the lives of over
7,000 people. There are far more suitable locations within the West area of the Somersby Business
Park.

It is appalling that any human being would consider such an inappropriate proposal to be
acceptable.

This is totally irresponsible Mr Roberts and for this reason we would ask that you & your department
please act responsibly in putting an end to this outrageous proposal.

Thanking you for your consideration in this serious matter.

Yours faithfully
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cliveandpamela@bigpond.com.com
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